Births and Deaths

Births, Engagements, Approaching Marriages, Marriages, Deaths, Card of Thanks, and In Memoriam

BORN

BOUCHER - Yvan and Susic (née Forget) are proud to announce the birth of Joel born December 21st, 1987. A brother for Jason, Grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Ovila Forget and Mr. and Mrs. Denis Boucher, Great grandmothers are Mrs. Percy Stacey and Mrs. Ovila

CARD OF THANKS

MACDONALD, Laura - At the Cornwall General Hospital, on Wednesday, January 20th, 1988. The former Olive Laura McCartney of 115 Fennell Crescent, age 64 years. Beloved wife of John Nelson Macdonald, dear mother of James C. Macdonald of Rochester, N.Y., Mrs. Jan Kowsky of Low Angeles California and Mrs. Jaye Fraser of Canning N.S., dear daughter of the late William James McCartney and the late Jeanie Tannahill, dear sister of David McCartney of Toronto, Ontario, Ruby, Mrs. Willis Bott of Ormstown, Quebec, Marjorie Mrs. Garth Defoe, of Vancouver, B.C., Gracie Mrs. Gerald Long, of Pointe Claire, Quebec, Everett and Eric McCartney both of Cornwall Also survived by 3 grand-children. Rested at the Cornwall Funeral Homes West Branch, 20 - 7th St. W., 2 p.m Friday. Funeral was held Saturday, January 23, 1988. For service St-John's Presbyterian Church, followed by Cremation. Reverend Fred Rennie officiating. As expressions of sympathy memorial donations to Palliative Care Cornwall General Hospital, would be appreciated by the family.

MAURICE, Florence - At Barrle Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Que. on Jan. 19th, 1988. Florence Emond age 75 years. Dear mother of Maurice, Paul, Jean-Guy, Jacqueline and Gilles, Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home to St. Malachie's Church, Ormstown on Friday, January 22nd at 3 p.m.

The late Lois Orr

Mrs. Lois Orr passed away at the Barrie Memorial Hospital on Thursday, Jan. 7, 1988 after a long illness.

Jean Catherine Lois Craig was born on July 5, 1898, daughter of John J. Craig and his wife Marian Mc-Clenaghan at Riverfield, Quebec.

On October 25, 1922 she was united in marriage to Robert Everett Orr of Aubrey, Que, where they lived on their farm until 1981.

Both Lois and Everett were faithful Charter members of Howick United Church. Lois was a Life Member of the W.M.S. and later a member of U.C.W. An active member in the Women's Institute, she was a life member of Aubrey-Riverfield group. There were frequent

family gatherings at the Orrs' as well as musical evenings and friendly card games. CARD OF THANKS

MUIR, Isabella Margaret Following a brief illness at the Centre d'Accueil Ormstown, on January 21st, 1988, in her 97th year. She was the only daughter of the late George Muir and his late wife Sarah Gordon, Predeceased by her brothers, Gordon, George and Ernest. Fondly remembered by a number of nieces and nephews, grandnieces and grand nephews as well as nine great grand nieces and nephews. Funeral service was held at the Jean-Marc Loiselle Funeral Home in Ste. Martine, on Sunday, January 24th. Burial took place immediately following at the Georgetown Cemetery, For ever with the Lord! Amen, so let it be; life from the dead is in that word, it's immortality.

STONEHOUSE, Joseph Walter, age 63 on Thursday, January 21, 1988 at the Montreal General Hospital, loving husband of Patricia (nee Neller), Dear father of Nancy, Judy and Thomas, dear grandfather of much loved Matthew and Bridget.

VAINCOURT, Mary Jane-At the Valleyfield Hospital, on Friday, January 22nd, 1988. Mary Jane Lefebvre in her 64th year, wife of Harrison Vaincourt, Franklin Centre, Quebec, dear mother of Catherine Manning, Ross and wife Lorna, Carolyn, Bernice (Mrs, Glenn Young), Allan and Peggy. Survived by several nieces and nephews and grand-children, one brother Rosaire. Resting at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home Centre, Funeral service at Christ Church, Franklin, on Monday, January 25, 2 p.m. Interment Christ Church Cemetery.

Viau-Labelle, Mrs. Monique - Following the death of Mrs. Monique Viau Labelle, on January 8, 1988 in her 48th year. Her husband Lucien Labelle, her daughter Guilaine, her mother Georgette Viau, her brother Gilbert Viau would like to thank relatives and friends who expressed their sympathy by mass offerings, cards, donations to the Cancer Society and presence at the funeral. To anyone who has omitted to sign the book, please consider this card as personal.

The family, Antoine and us, would like to thank everyone who expressed their sympathy at the time of death of Joseph Haineault, on November 29, 1987 by mass offerings, flowers, cards and presence at the funeral. A special thanks to the Cazaville Golden Age Club who prepared the lunch. Lionel. Raoul, Wanda, André, Marcel, Aline, nephews and nieces.

CARD OF THANKS

My sincere thanks to Drs.
Hebert and Lemieux,
nurses and staff of the
Huntingdon Hospital,
family and friends, for
cards, gifts and visits,
while a patient there. Also
to arts and Crafts, C.W.L.
members, especially
Harold and Kay Higgins,
Madeleine Coffey

The family of the late Lois
Orr wish to express our
thanks to Dr. Blonde,
nurses and staff of the
Barrie Memorial Hospital,
for all the kindness and
loving care given to her
during her stay there.
Thanks also to friends,
relatives and neighbours
for expressions of sympathy, cards, flowers and
food. Everything was
greatly appreciated.
Eldon & June Orr
Ruth, Clark Sloane

Ruth, Clark Sloane and family Leslie & Mary Orr & family

To the many kind friends relatives and neighbors who remembered Patsy with flowers, gifts and cards while she was a patient in the Barrie Memorial Hospital and the Montreal General Hospital also to the Doctors and nursing staff while she was a patient there.

Most appreciated by the family of the late Patricia (Patsy) Ross.

Mr. Stewart Ross and family would like to extend our sincere thanks to everyone for their kind expressions of sympathy at the time of the death of Patricia Ross on January 10th, 1988. We would also like to thank those who gave floral tributes donations to the Chateauguay Valley Retarded children's Ass. Visitors to the funeral home and to those who assisted with the funeral in any way. We would ask you to please accept this as a personal thank you to all who were so kind and thoughtful in our time of loss.

I would like to thank Dr. Feder and the nursing staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, for the excellent care given me while I was a patient. Many thanks to family, clergy, friends and relatives, for visits, flowers, gifts, cards and phone calls. It was much appreciated. Thanks to the Franklin U.C.W. for the lovely cheer basket.

Sincerely

Antoinette Patenaude

IN MEMORIAM

WILLIAMS, Ronald -- In memory of a father and grandfather who passed away Jan. 27, 1987.

We cannot bring the old

days back You voice we cannot hear But we will always cherish the memories Of a father we love so dear. Sadly missed by Gail, Mac, Malcolm and William

The funeral was held at

She leaves to mourn two sons, Eldon and his wife June; Leslie and his wife Mary: one daughter Ruth (Mrs. Clark Sloane); nine grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren. She was predeceased by one son Calvin and his wife Mildred Glen and by one daughter Berta.

Howick United Church on Saturday, Jan. 9, with Rev. Malcolm Cogswell officiating. The pallbearers were Glen Moore, Morris Craig, Reginald Raeburn, Malcolm and John Orr. Burial is to be in the spring at Riverfield Cemetery.

Golphin-Aumond wedding In a private ceremony celebrated at the Palais de

celebrated at the Palais de justice in Valleyfield, Caroline Golphin and Guy Aumond were united in marriage on June 6, 1987. The bride is the daughter of Bernard and Eunice Golphin and the groom is the son of Rene and Lina Aumond, both couples of Valleyfield.



Mr. and Mrs. Guy Aumond